Minutes June 14, 2021
The Creswell Town Board of Commissioners met on Monday at 7:00 p.m. with the following
members present: Mayor Edwin Blount, Commissioner Syble Spruill and Commissioner Brenda
Logan. Commissioner Ronald Ambrose and Commissioner Joel Harris were not present.
Commissioner Logan provided the invocation.

Commissioner Spruill provided the Pledge of Allegiance.

The Mayor declared the public hearing open to the public for discussion on the fiscal year 2021-2022
proposed budget. No public comment were made. The public hearing was closed.

Commissioner Spruill moved to approve the minutes and waive the reading of the May meeting(s).
Commissioner Logan seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

The finance summary was presented to the board by the clerk and accepted.

Unfinished Business:

-No unfinished business.
New Business:

-Commissioner Spruill moved to accept the proposed fiscal year 2021-2022 budget ordinance that
was presented to the board by the clerk. Commissioner Logan seconded the motion and it carried
unanimously.

-The clerk presented to the board an audit contract from Cumbee, Taylor and Shook, CPA for the
year July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021. Commissioner Spruill moved to accept the audit contract
as presented by the clerk. Commissioner Logan seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
-The clerk informed the board of an invoice from the Roanoke Beacon for a Discover Washington
County ad in the amount of $250 that was not published as asked. The board informed the clerk that
they felt the town should not have to pay for the ad if it was not published correctly. The clerk will
contact the Roanoke Beacon about the invoice.

-Commissioner Spruill suggested to the board that the town should donate two loads of rock to the
Ruritan Building for their parking area and made a motion to do so. Commissioner Logan seconded
the motion and it carried unanimously.

-The clerk informed the board that the town is going to be receiving some American Rescue Plan
money and a proposed budget is needed for it.

After no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Edwin R. Blount, Mayor

(SEAL)

Penny Chagihan, Town Clerk




